
 
Newcomers/Longtimers Luncheon Meeting Minutes 

Date: December 19, 2024 
 
WELCOME and CALL TO ORDER- President Paula Constantini called the meeting 
to order at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, December 19, 2024.  The meeting was held at  
Camden on the Lake and the December Charity was Lake Area Industries.   
Entertainment was provided by the Greater Lake Area Chorale.   

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE-was led by Mary Hanley (Merry Mary). 
 

PRESIDENT’S REMARKS- Paula Constantini 
Paula reviewed the meeting agenda, which included welcoming all new and existing 
members, our Scholarship Winners and our guests from Columbia College and Lake 
Area Industries. 
 
Paula asked for a volunteer to assist with creating name tags for future luncheons.  
Please email her if you are interested.  She also announced N/L will be having 
some workshops over the next few months.  The first one is Monday, January 27 
and will cover medical emergencies and help resources at the lake.  The second 
one will be on Monday, February 24 and will include information on computer and 
personal safety.   More information coming in evites.  
 

RECORDING SECRETARY- Joanne Engel 
Motion was made by Pat Thompson to approve November’s Luncheon Meeting minutes 
(copies of which were distributed on the tables).  It was seconded by Mary Patrick 
Stewart and approved.  
 
TREASURER REPORT – Anita Kness 
The balance in the Operating Account is $6,019.30.  The Scholarship Account has 
a balance of $797.05 and a $7000.00 CD.  A distribution from the Scholarship 
Account of $8,500.00 was used for the December 2024 Scholarship Awards. 
 

The motion was made by Claudia Thomas to approve the Treasurer’s report.  It 
was seconded by Gina Davis and approved. 
 

ADJOURN 
Motion was made by Gina Davis to adjourn the December Lunch meeting.  It was 
seconded by Donna Hamilton and approved. 
 
After Judy Crawford gave an overview of Lake Area Industries N/L presented a 
donation check of $400.00.  


